MNnited Dtates Denate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

July 26, 2016

Mr. Toshiaki Mikoshiba
President & CEO

Honda North America, Inc
24000 Honda Pkwy.
Marysville, OH 43040

CC: The Honorable Mark Rosekind
Administrator

National Highway Traffic Safety Administration
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE, West Building
Washington, DC 20590

Dear Mr. Mikoshiba:

In light of new test data released by the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration
(NHTSA) revealing that certain model-year 2001-2003 Honda and Acura vehicles show rupture
rates as high as 50 percent in a crash, we write to urge you to immediately issue a “do not drive”
order to owners of this subset of vehicles. This data warrants the strongest possible action that a
manufacturer can take to ensure that vehicles with such air bags are immediately removed from
the road before more people are killed.

As Department of Transportation Secretary Foxx stated following the release of this
news, “Folks should not drive these vehicles unless they are going straight to a dealer to have
them repaired immediately, free of charge.”! In the wake of this announcement, we expected
Honda to echo the Secretary’s remarks and quickly follow-up with a “do not drive” instruction to
owners of this subset of vehicles.

We are extremely disappointed that Honda does not appear to have taken this important
step. Honda has a responsibility to clearly communicate the danger to consumers so that they
understand the grave risks at hand. A “do not drive” instruction should be conspicuously
displayed on any recall notices, as well as this new test data so owners are informed that in the
event of a crash, there is a 50 percent chance that the airbag will violently explode. This new test
data, coupled with the fact that eight of the 10 confirmed U.S. fatalities due to defective Takata
airbags were in this subset of vehicles, make it abundantly obvious that a “do not drive”
instruction is absolutely warranted.

Additionally, we call on you to take additional measures to make it as easy as possible for
owners of these vehicles to have this dangerous defect repaired, without having to drive the
vehicle to a dealership. Considering NHTSA has directed consumers “to not drive these
vehicles,”? we suggest Honda make available mobile mechanics who can travel to where an

! http://www.nhtsa.gov/About+NHTSA/Press+Releases/nhtsa-takata-high-risk-inflators-06302016
2 http://icsw.nhtsa.gov/safercar/rs/takata/CritWarnHondaAcura.html



owner lives or works to conduct the necessary repair; or free towing to the closest repair facility,
so that owners will not have to drive these high risk vehicles. As you know, there remains
313,000 vehicles with this very dangerous defect unrepaired, and we believe making such
additional options available will be critical to achieving a 100 percent recall completion rate.

We urge you to immediately issue a “do not drive” instruction order, on at least this
subset of cars with airbags exhibiting substantially higher risk to life. Please let us know by July
31, 2016, what actions you have taken to this end, as well as any other actions you have taken to
ensure vehicles with these especially high risk air bags are immediately removed from the roads.

Sincerely,

Molooid Blbmin D, '
(el Cond § Mianhuy

RICHARD BLUMENTHAL
United States Senate United States Senate




